Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for November 26, 2013

Regular Meeting ( High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Susan Baird, and Bev DeNune

Directors: Dan McDonnell

Members: Barb Triplett, Red Emswiler      

President Susan Baird called the regular meeting to order at 6:33 pm.  (Adjourned 7:30 pm)

Secretary’s Report: M/S/P

President’s Report: 


No Report

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:  M/S/P
Account Balance- Review of activity showed our present account balance as $2287.87.
Foundation has $ $34,836.43 plus the LH Alumni’s $1,500.00 donation.
 

Old Business:

· Banquet Review and Discussion; Barb reported that Emswiler’s would allow us to have the annual Alumni Banquet, on June 21, 2014 at Emswiler’s Farm Pavilion. There is a PA system and small stage.  Barb contacted White Feather Farms (WFF) regarding prices for cheese and relish trays.  Costs for the large trays from WWF which serve 60-65 guests range from $55.95/cheese tray to $64.95/relish tray. As well WWF will bring their truck and a refrigerated truck to house the soda and water. Barb checked with the Capuano’s son-in-law and has pricing for his catering, however she will check with Tim Cotterman out of Thornville for other prices. Thoughts on desert and their prices are being looked into. The LH Alumni committee will provide soft drinks and water. Mr. Emswiler suggested that aside from the usual $100 raffle that takes place during the annual banquet, the group consider a 2nd raffle. The tickets for the 2nd raffle will be given to alumni who are registered for the banquet and who have paid their membership fee. Red and his wife will donate two $50.00 prizes to be given out as part of the membership drive raffle.

· Officer Vacancies: There are still 2 vacancies to be filled on the Alumni Association: Secretary and Director.  It was discussed that Debbie take on the role of Secretary, which would leave two Director positions to be filled.  Debbie will inform the Board of her decision at the next meeting.

· Association’s Future: There was discussion on the ways that the Alumni Association 
      could get information out to Alumni such as with facebook, a possible linked in page, and
      through other sites.  Getting information is vital to the livelihood of the Alumni
      Association, so avenues such as establishing a LH Alumni Facebook page, and
      hyperlinking to the LH District website were discussed and will be examined closely.  

New Business: 

Committee Reports: 

a.  Newsletter: Tom brought the disc to help Debbie with the program that is used for the newsletter.  Barb, Bev, and Susan have articles for the newsletter.  Barb recapped the 2013 banquet, Bev covered the LH music Program, and Susan has information on the new Principals and Assistant Principals at the schools. It was suggested that the Foundation total ($34,836.43) be included in the newsletter. 

We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Thursday of the month…..    

Next meeting will be 6:30pm Tuesday, February 25, 2014 at the High School Media Center.

Tom moved to adjourn, second by Dan motion passed.

Submitted by: Susan Baird, President

